## SCROUNGER'S SPECIAL

### DIRECTIONS FROM CHANGING ROOMS TO BACK DOOR FOR RUNNERS

Runners may find the following directions useful for finding their way from the changing rooms to the back door without passing through reception:

Use the stairs by the women's changing rooms to reach the first floor. Go through the door into the area between TPS and CCS (keeping any chocolate about your person well hidden from Alison's view). Turn to your left and head towards MAS, ignoring any abusive comments from lurking structural engineers. When you begin to hear 'phone conversations such as 'What? It hasn't arrived yet." or "What do you mean 'It doesn't fit'?" you know you're approaching MASCom Turn right into the DO, being careful not to collide with Jay who will almost certainly be repairing the MAS printer again. Turn right at the end (Howard will be annoyed if you carry straight on and land on his desk) and take the left hand door into the stairwell. Be sure not to take the right hand door, which will take you onto the first floor landing where you could be spotted by a sharp-eyed visitor. Take the stairs down to the ground floor, being careful to avoid being seen through the emergency exit door. Turn hard right through the door towards TSD. Under no circumstances be tempted to take the other door which will lead you to instant dismissal (aka Reception). Tiptoe quietly through TSD (we wouldn't want to wake them) and turn left into BD; don't be alarmed by sudden loud noises - that's just Maurice on the telephone. Turn left before you reach the Legal Dept, or you'll be in court before you know it. Through the double doors, turn right past the post room (looking out for Liz the Demon Trolley Driver) and you've reached the back door. Now you can start your run. Oh, be sure to tie the end of a ball of wool to the changing room door and leave a trail so that you can find your way back.



An artist's impression of scenes soon to be encountered at the back door following the introduction of the 'Jogging Code'

## MEET AND EAT

With the steep decline in use of the restaurant since the beginning of the year, and the increase in use of conference rooms by visiting consultants, it has been decided that in future all visitors to the building will meet with their hosts in the restaurant. This will ensure that potential commercial and sensitive information will not been seen and used to the Company's disadvantage.

Discussions with visitors may continue during the dinner period as there will always be a number of empty tables. There will be no need to book a table with HR in the initial stages until a pattern of use has been established.

A vending machine (20p vend for visitors) will be installed in the place of the water fountain (free vend). If you can't convince visitors to pay for their own beverages, claims for reimbursement of cost of their drinks should be submitted on the new T&DE form in the normal manner.

# WTP PARKING METERS: SUSPICIONS CONFIRMED!

\* PDG HAS EXCLUSIVE PHOTOGRAPHIC EVIDENCE \*

wo months ago, Pay Day Gazette brought you the astonishing news that parking meters were to be installed in the car park at WTP. Anyone who considered this to be merely scaremongering or duff information will be shocked to see this picture which proves beyond all possible doubt that the meters are in fact being installed.

#### SEE

Although the meters are initially being disguised as signs, it is, upon closer inspection, plainly obvious to see that they are in fact parking meters, ready for the imminent introduction of parking fees in the car park.

#### TEA

Already, as reported in last month's Pay Day Gazette (along with the tea-brewing report), people are devising methods of avoiding the parking fees. Some have begun running to work, although Management have already taken steps to nip this practice in the bud. Others are removing the yellow "W" sticker from their cars, or even obtaining new cars, and parking in the visitors' car park, attempting to sneak in un-noticed.

#### FOOT

Some determined parking fee evaders have even gone so far as to shoot themselves in the foot so that they can legitimately park in the disabled parking spaces. This practice is being investigated and medical check-ups are currently being arranged for all staff to determine whether such wounds have been self inflicted.



A hole is dug for the first of the parking meters

## SPRING CONFERENCE LATE NEWS

Spring Conference in Marbella, eh?

- On the afternoon of Thursday 26th, Warwick based staff are invited to play football in St. Nicholas Park, followed by a guided tour of Warwick Castle, the Doll Museum and 'Dangerfield's surgery. Dinner at St John's fish bar afterwards.
- Sadly, not all of the management team will be able to participate in the organised golf due to sore wrists... from signing all those Permission to Travel forms.

**DELEGATES:** Top prices paid for any "interesting" photographs obtained. Write or 'phone for details. Discretion assured.

★ More useful heliday conference tips next month in the Marbella Special! ★